VAN ZANDT COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT #4

Minutes from a Regular Meeting on September 15, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Scott Davenport, Jerry Hill, Teresa Byrd, Ray Thomason, David Cartwright, and Ed Leipply
The District considered the following matters:  
1. A quorum was present and Scott called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.  
2. The board opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.

3. The Sign-up sheet was reviewed and it was noted that no one had signed up to speak.

4. Recognition of volunteers:  The chief commended the department for a job well done in August.
5. Betty is still in the hospital and doing better.

6. Building Committee

a. Almost finished getting the main plans ready for the subcontractors.  We’ll have a chance to tweak them before they’re finalized.
b. The land need to be paid off before the loan can be financed with the bank.  Payoff is $17,423 and is currently set up to be paid before 1/31/21.
7. Treasurer’s Report 
a. Current account balances were given to each board member and Jerry Hill gave a brief report on the status of the bank accounts.
8. Ed went over the current status of the VFD, including a financial update.
a. Brush truck #1 is out of service.
b. Monthly run report was discussed – it was a rough month for grass fires.
c.    Budget report – had to renew AV and firewall software.  Purchased a 3 year contract for email.

d. Status of heavy brush truck purchase and delivery – it should be here by end of Sept.  The check engine light is still an issue.
e. Grant is on hold for now.

f.    VFD budget was approved last month.

g. Command vehicle:  Scott found one on Texasfiretrucks.com for $14,000.  He spoke with someone at Texas Fire Trucks and they told him they would put us in touch with the seller in Montgomery, Texas.  The truck: 90,000 miles, dual sirens, complete light package, and a slide-out in the back.  We’ll need to put a radio in it.    Pictures of the vehicle were passed around and its merits discussed.  Teresa made a motion to buy the vehicle and David seconded it.  Motion carried unanimously.
9. Consent items:
a. Minutes from the regular August 18, 2020 were reviewed.  David made a motion to accept them, Jerry seconded, and it carried unanimously.    The minutes from the special meeting on September 9, 2020 were reviewed and Ray made a motion to accept them.  Jerry seconded and it carried unanimously.
b. Payables were approved.
10.  Agenda items for October 20, 2020 meeting:
a. Building committee
b. Big brush truck

11.  Next meeting will be September 29, 2020 to discuss and approve the 20-21 budget.

12.  Scott called for a motion to adjourn at 7 p.m.  Ray made the motion, David seconded, and it carried unanimously. 
Prepared by:
Teresa Byrd, Secretary
                    
Date: September 15, 2020
Approved On:  08/18/20 
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